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Iota Phi Theta Fraternity, Inc. 
Alpha Nu Omega Alumni Chapter 

May 2015 Business Meeting 
 

-Ladies of Sigma Gamma Rho Sorority, Inc. presented information about their upcoming All 
White Affair to benefit their scholarship. 
-A member of Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc. presented information on their upcoming “Parade of 
Salads” Scholarship Fundraiser event. 
 
-Meeting called to order by Polaris John Branch Jr. at 6:54 pm 
 
-Parliamentarian Freddie Green Jr. led the brothers in prayer. 
 
-Bro. Jarret Woodley led the Recitation of Stars. 
 
-A motion to adopt the agenda with flexibility was moved and properly seconded by 
Parliamentarian Green and Bro. John Allen. (Motion carried) 
 
-A motion to accept the April minutes as posted on the website was moved and properly 
seconded by Parliamentarian Green and Bro. John Allen. (Motion Carried) 
 
-Committee Reports 
       -Community Service-Bro. Pierre Barthe 
 -Keeping Sugarland Beautiful Trash Pickup 
 -May 16, 2015 10:00am-12:00pm 
 -Whole Foods Market 
 -15900 Southwest Freeway  
  
 -Mental Health Awareness Panel Discussion 

-Partnering with the brothers of Phi Beta Sigma Fraternity, Inc. to address the     
issues surrounding mental health awareness in the black community. 

  -Holman St. Baptist Church  
  -May 30, 2015 10:00 am-12:00 pm 
 
  

-NPHC-Houston 
  -Annual Meeting is June 9, 2015 6:30pm 
  -Third Ward Multi Service Center 
  -tickets are available for purchase for $15.00  
  -ANO has 10 tickets 
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-Encourage brothers to attend as our Bro. Freddie Green Jr. will be installed as 
NPHC President. 
-Open positions on NPHC-Houston Executive Board: Treasurer, Corresponding 
Secretary, Sergeant At Arms. 

 
 -Events Committee  
       -Happy Hour at Beaucoup Richmond Ave. 

-In accordance with the Omicron Gamma Zeta Alumni Chapter of Zeta Phi Beta 
Sorority, Inc.  
-Open to members of ANO and OGZ only. 
-networking meet and greet 
-please encourage brothers to attend both financial and non-financial 
-June 5, 2015 5:30pm-Until 
 

-Gala 
-$1000.00 deposit needs to be paid if we are following through with event. 
-A motion to approve the payment of $1000.00 to pay gala deposit was moved and 
properly seconded by Sergeant At Arms James Pierre and Bro. Sam Allen. (Motion 
Carries) 
 
-Dancing with the Greeks 
 -partnering with Spring-Woodlands Alumni Chapter of Sigma Gamma Rho 
 -next meeting is May 14, 2015 
 
-Theta Love Pardi Gras 
 -party during Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. National Convention 
 -ANO will charge people at door to recoup funds spent 
 -Amount was tabled until further notice. 

 
 
 
-Iota Youth Alliance 

-need sponsors and mentors 
-will be able to use NIF 
-open to high school males 
-will have 2 chapters  

 
-Intake 
 -Sergeant At Arms James Pierre suggests doing semi-annual Intake. 
 
-Undergraduate Reports 
 -Lambda 
  -bank account pending 
  -planning fall calendar 
  -2/3 brothers will be attending summer events to market on campus 
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 -UHV 
  -Formal Interviews are May 8, 2015 
  -5 confirmed interests 
   
-Founder’s Day Weekend 
 -Events committee, IYA, Community Service 
 -Please forward ideas to the committee chairs 
 -would like to be planned by June 2015. 
 
-Intervention 
 -Brothers need to police themselves better in public settings 

-establish a team of brothers to approach and remove brothers who are disturbing events.  
 
-The Chase bank account needs to update the signers to include John Branch, Justin Manuel, 
Ryan Johnson, and Torrie Richardson. 
 
-Meeting adjourned at 8:31 pm 
 
 
-Brothers sang fraternal hymn to end meeting. 

 
*Minutes submitted by Secretary Justin S. Manuel** 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
-National and Regional Information 
 -Conclave Registration is still open 
 -Any changes to bylaws are due to State Director Hightower by May 11, 2015. 
 -Polaris Branch is Southern Region St. Jude’s Chairman 
  -also helping to plan the Houston walk- 

-PCI Publishing will be contacting ALL brothers in an effort to update member 
information via email or postcard. Please respond as the updated information will 
appear in the Fraternal Directory which will be available for purchase.  
 
 

 
 

 
 

   
 


